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LOCATIONAL DATA COLLECTION STANDARDS 
 
Purpose: 
 
Establish standards to be followed by all organizations collecting locational 
information at the Hanford Site.  This will ensure that during the collection 
of locational information that standards and guidelines will be followed to 
assure accuracy and usability of the information. 
 
A set of minimum standards for information needs associated with all X, Y, and 

Z coordinate data (surveyed or GPS) will be defined.  Some examples of the 
ancillary information to be carried include:  accuracy; coordinate type; type 
of collection method used; data collector; and the intended use and 
application. 
 
 
DATABASE DOCUMENTATION AND LISTING OF EXISTING SYSTEMS UPDATE 
 
Purpose: 
 
Undertake a full inventory of existing data management systems, their 
location, information contained in them, and the source of their information. 
With the existing and growing databases on the Hanford Site, an effort to 
understand what computer/automated systems exist on site needs to occur.  This 

task should be assigned to all contractors.  Their respective management 
should assign and require this task to be fulfilled internally. 
 
 
DATA REFERENCE SEARCH INFORMATION SYSTEM 
 
Purpose: 
 
Create a system to provide information regarding site characterization 
historic documents, records, and photography that directly relate to TPA 
activities. 
 
All resulting information gathered needs to be indexed, referenced, and 
automated.  This will reduce redundant data collection of historic documents 

on closely associated operable units, and thus save valuable research time and 
costs. 
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EII PROCEDURES UPDATE 
 
Purpose: 
 
Disseminate the data and locational standards and guideline to the users in 
the field.  Coordinate EII instructions and data collection to ensure EII's 
are reviewed and updated to incorporate data management changes, standards, 
and guidelines for managing information. 
 
 
DIGITAL GIS BASE MAP DATA COLLECTION 
 

Purpose: 
 
Provide the necessary base map information to carry out compliance and cleanup 
activities at the Hanford Site.  This milestone will ensure TPA participants 
an accurate, dependable and controlled set of base map data. 
 
 
SITEWIDE ORTHOPHOTOGRAPHY PROGRAM 
 
Purpose: 
 
Establish a comprehensive, usable and long-term site-wide historical record of 
the Hanford Site.  The orthophotography will provide the site with a single 
up-to-date source for all geographic baseline information from which to obtain 
automated spatial information. 

 
 
MONUMENT CONTROL NETWORK SYSTEM 
 
Purpose: 
 
With the transition from the Hanford Plant Coordinates from the WA State Plane 
Coordinate system, one, up-to-date official survey monument system needs to be 
adopted by all contractors and used in all engineering and GPS survey work 
conducted on site.  This will enable a more uniform collection standard, and 
have assurance that all information collected meets that standard. 
 
 
ENGINEERING SURVEY DATA COLLECTION STANDARDS 

 
Purpose: 
 
Develop procedures and guidelines for engineering survey data collection, 
recording, and storage.  At present, engineering surveys are conducted on site 
without regard to the importance or cost associated with the collection or 
generation of locational information. 
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Current as of 7/18/2011 
 

 APPENDIX G - DATA MANAGEMENT INITIATIVES 
                                                                                                                                                                          

 

 G-3 

 

STANDARD WELL ID/NAMING AND LOCATION COORDINATES 
 
Purpose: 
 
Adopt a unique site-wide naming standard for well designations at the Hanford 
Site.  These standards will be maintained and available in an on-line computer 
system.  This system would also function as a cross reference table between 
existing standards and previous standards, and would also store the official 
X, Y, and Z coordinate location to be used by all other computer systems. 
 
 
HISTORIC DATA MANAGEMENT 
 
Purpose: 

 
Establish a Site historical data management system.  As TPA activities 
develop, a system describing how the site looked, where buildings were located 
before D&D activities, and where historic waste sites existed will need to be 
developed. 
 
At present, when buildings are removed from an area, the buildings are also 
removed from the engineering drawing without regard to its historical or 
environmental significance.  In some cases these same buildings and their 
footprints are later classified as waste sites.  Numerous types of historic 
information need to be saved, inventoried and tracked: 
 
 Photography 
 CAD Infrastructure Drawings 

 Written Documents 
 Borehole Logs 


